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BLESSED...GRATEFUL...EXCITED!

And another summer has come and gone! We must be having fun, because
time is absolutely flying by. It’s been a whirlwind of preaching, traveling,
and property hunting. Every day, we are just amazed and grateful that we
have the privilege of doing what we do....and doing it together. As we
launch into fall revival season, please know how grateful we are for you.
Thanks for your year-round support, encouragement, and prayers. You're
the heart and soul of all of this, and we’re honored to be along for the ride!

LILLY IS HAPPY, HAPPY, HAPPY

Lilly, our sweet 7yo mare, is happy because she’s gotten a

lot of love from her favorite people...kids! The young people at First Baptist
Church (Quinwood, WV) showered her with hugs and kisses after the
Cowboy Church service we held there. Plus, over the past couple weeks,
she’s gotten to give several kids, from a three-year-old to an eight-year-old,
their very first ride. She says “THANKS!” and so do we!

! SUCH THOUGHTFULNESS

Just when you think a church can’t possibly be more thoughtful, they
prove you wrong! Big thanks to Kim’s first-third grade Sunday School
class at Peace Haven Baptist Church (Wilkesboro, NC) for the Ministry
Supply Bag. That, along with the fudge from Linda, made our day!
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(LEFT) So proud of my brother Isaiah, who graduated from WV State
Police Academy as a Natural Resources Officer. He received the
Outstanding Officer award, as well as being elected Class Speaker.

To top it off, he proposed to his sweet girlfriend Jessie at the ceremony.
The next day (ABOVE), my brother Josh taught me how to change the
oil in my car. Our productivity was adversely affected by our laughter!

CONNECT WITH US!

We absolutely LOVE keeping in touch with you, our dear
friends and ministry partners. You can follow Circle G Ministry
on facebook, Instagram, and Twitter. All month long, we post
pictures, updates, and events that may not make it onto the

newsletter. Also, please check out our 1
website, www.circlegministry.org. n S J

THE NEXT SEVERAL WEEKS

September 13-16 Revival @ New Prospect Baptist Church
Leivasy, West Virginia

September 20-23 Revival @ Meadow Grove Baptist Church
Dawson, West Virginia

October 1-3 Cowboy Church @ KMH Horsemanship Clinic
Yadkinville, North Carolina

October 5-8 Revival @ Laurel Knob Baptist Church
Jefferson, North Carolina

October 11-14 Revival @ Mt. Olivet Baptist Church
Charleston, West Virginia

October 18 Tuckerdale Baptist Church
Lansing, North Carolina

October 24-25 Cowboy Church @ ACTHA Ride

Crossville, Tennessee

We still have a few preaching dates available! BJ would be honored
to speak at your church or event. For more info, call (681) 214-5512
or email bj@circlegministry.org.

PROPERTY UPDATE

We’re not quite there yet, but we’re much
closer to establishing a home base of
ministry for Circle G! We are seriously
praying about and working toward
purchasing a property in Union, WV. We
should know something definite within the
next couple weeks. Please keep praying! If
this does come to be, there will be many
needs, the main ones being fencing, a
tractor, and a barn. These “Country Roads”
are calling us home, but we are trusting God
for His perfect will in His perfect time. We'll
keep you posted as we find out more! Thank
you for all of the encouraging texts, calls,
and notes as we’ve searched for a ministry
base. Your involvement is a true blessing!




